



Administration

201 Delafield Street, Waukesha, WI 53188
Tel: 262.524.3701 fax: 262.524.3899
www.ci.waukesha.wi.us

Buildings and Grounds ID Number: ID#15-3000	Council Meeting Date: 8/4/2015
Submitted By: Eric Payne, Building and Grounds President	City Administrator Approval: Kevin Lahner, City Administrator KL
Finance Department Review: Rich Abbott, Finance Director RA	City Attorney's Office Review: Brian Running, City Attorney Click here to enter text.

Subject:

Discussion and Recommendation: Install a 4-way stop at the intersection of Scott Avenue and Estberg Avenue.

Details:

Referral was made by Ald. Jankowski. This item will evaluate the installation of an All Way stop at the intersection of Scott and Estberg. Residents in this area have concerns about speeding and ability to cross Scott Avenue to get to Mindaola Park. Engineering staff collected traffic data and did not recommend installation since it was not warranted based on traffic volume. However, residents did attend the meeting and presented a petition with 30 signatures supporting the All Way stop. Committee voted in favor of installing the All Way stop.

Options & Alternatives:

Discuss whether to approve the All Way stop. Engineering will conduct traffic counts at the intersection to aid in determining the need for the stop.

Financial Remarks:

The cost of installing this is expected to be \$150 and covered by the BG Sign Budget (3310.54140)

Executive Action:

The resolution for installing the All Way Stop signing will need to be executed by the Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting

Committee Recommendation:

The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their July 20, 2015 meeting. This item will be under the August 4, 2015 Common Council consent agenda.

